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Puyallup Tribe’s Firecracker Alley opens June 19 at Riverboat property  

Safety requirements include face masks and social distancing  

The Puyallup Tribe’s Firecracker Alley will run June 19 to July 4 at 2102 Alexander Ave. in Tacoma, near 
the Emerald Queen Riverboat dock. 
 
The annual event will include about 85 Tribal member-owned-and-operated stands, featuring fireworks, 
drinks and food. Hours are 8 a.m. to 11 p.m. through June 30. After that, stands will be operate 24 hours 
a day. 
 
“Firecracker Alley is important to many of us,” said Puyallup Tribal Chairman David Z. Bean. “It is where 
many of us got our start in business. It has become a family tradition.”   
 
As a safety precaution against COVID-19, this year’s season is much shorter than originally planned, and 
Firecracker Alley’s annual fireworks show has been canceled. In addition, everyone entering the 
property will be required to wear a mask and practice social distancing.   
 
Seasonal positions for flaggers, maintenance and security staff are available. For more information, go 
to www.puyalluptribe-nsn.gov, and click on “Employment.”  
 

 
 

http://www.puyalluptribe-nsn.gov/


 
 
About the Puyallup Tribe of Indians 
The Puyallup People have lived along the shores of what is now called Puget Sound since time 
immemorial. The Puyallup Tribe of Indians is a sovereign nation of more than 5,000 members and one of 
the largest employers in Pierce County. It serves its people and neighbors with generosity and is 
committed to building a sustainable way of life for future generations. Learn more about the Puyallup 
Tribe.  
 
About the Puyallup Tribal Council 
The Puyallup Tribal Council is the elected governing body of the Puyallup Tribe of Indians. The council 
consists of Chairman David Z. Bean, Vice Chairman Bill Sterud, Sylvia Miller, Tim Reynon, Annette Bryan, 
James Rideout and Anna Bean. 
 
### 
 
Contact:           
Lisa Pemberton, Content Manager, Puyallup Tribe of Indians, (253) 331-5453; 
lisa.pemberton@puyalluptribe-nsn.gov  
Michael Thompson, Communications Director, Puyallup Tribe of Indians, (253) 382-6200; 
michael.thompson@puyalluptribe-nsn.gov 
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